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Past Council and Executive meetings 

 Extraordinary Council and Executive 7th November. WBC CEO Nigel Lynn left the Council 
for personal reasons and Joseph Holmes, former Head of the Resources Directorate, has 
been appointed as interim CEO. 

Describing Faraday Road as their ‘spiritual home’, Newbury FC had 
their first mens’ game at Faraday Road football ground this month! 
The ribbon was cut by WBC Chairman 

Newbury MP, and the Sport and Leisure 
portfolio holder both made 
speeches welcoming the Club back. Interviewed by the BBC for the 
evening news, Nigel spoke about how having the football ground 
back in the heart of Newbury provides the heartbeat of the 
community and that he was proud that WBC Members and Officers 
made it happen.



Falkland and Kennet Primary School improvements! 

 

The portfolio holder,  is delighted that the designs 
for the much-needed new classrooms at Falkland School are with the planning department for 
approval. Open sessions for staff, parents and neighbours have been held and these fantastic new 
buildings will replace the old pre-fab buildings. 



for children with Social, Emotional and Mental Health 
(SEMH) needs and/or a diagnosis of Autism (left). Heather

Another successful District Parish Conference… 

Was held in October when the Leader,  launched West Berkshire Council’s 
service offering to Town and Parish Councils, the first step in offering additional devolved 
services, including gully and ditch clearing, sign cleaning, dog waste bin collections and pop-up 
libraries, whilst ensuring that the quality of such services remains strong. Presentations were also 
given on how Town and Parish Councils can work collaboratively with Berkshire Youth to support 
young people across the district and by the Environment team on how to get involved and be 
supported to help with the Council priority of ‘Tackling the Climate and Ecological Emergency’. 

Winter Fuel Payments 

At September Council  (Pangbourne) proposed a Motion calling on the 
government to rethink their policy on changing the eligibility criteria for qualifying for winter fuel 
payments. The Motion found cross-party support (full details here) and also called for WBC to take 
action to encourage pensioners to see if they are eligible for Pension Credits - which will then 
enable them to claim the Winter fuel payments. As a result, drop-in sessions to help people apply 
have now started to help people apply ahead of the Government deadline of 21st December. 

Community Forum – 19th November, Hungerford Town Hall: 

Following the last very successful Community Forum on Planning the next one will be to inform 
residents on help available and answer any questions they may have on issues of concern this 
winter including the cost of living, flood prevention and winter preparedness. 

Update: owing to inclement weather, this was cancelled - to be scheduled soon online only. 

 



Vegetation blocking roads and footpaths 

Top Tip! 

Newtown Road HWRC won the award for the best recycling 
centre in the country from LARAC. The awards team said "Their 
focus on creating more opportunities for recycling and reuse has 
made a significant impact, making them a well-deserved winner 
this year. Congratulations!" New portfolio holder 



The Italian poplar trees on Stroud Green have come to the 
end of their lives and are starting to break and present a 
danger to the public. They are being replaced - like for like, 
after WBC consulted and over 1000 residents voted for 
poplars again! The planting will start in Autumn of 2025 once 
the current trees have been safely removed. 

 

Learner Achievement Awards 2024 

Attended by Newbury’s MP, the Leader and 
Chairman of West Berks Council and the Mayor of 
Newbury, the Learner Achievement Awards were 
given this year to Linda Turner, Charlotte Davies, 
Michelle Gilbert, Gina McGuinness, Rona Maail, 
Nadiia Torpoka, Tom Allport, Elena-Ramona Zamfir 
and Cara Giles-Allen - all amazing people who have 
all shown incredible determination to change the 
direction of their lives, achieving their goals in 

difficult circumstances, often against all the odds. You can see all the award winners here. 
he portfolio holder also attended and spoke of how impressed she was by the 

winners’ efforts, "Hearing the stories of these incredible people is extremely moving. It really shows 
the depth of determination and strength it takes to succeed. They have all gone above and beyond 
to get there and benefit others along the way. I'm delighted that we're able to recognise their 
efforts and hope that their stories will inspire others to follow their lead and reach their full 
potential too. Our winners show that, although this may be hard, it can certainly be done. 
Congratulations to all our LAA winners and everyone who was nominated for their incredible 
efforts.” 

Lest we forget… 

 

 



Along with other dignitaries from West Berkshire and the Town Councils, the Chairman 

 (Newbury, Greenham) attended Remembrance Day events across the district. 
Deputy Leader of Council attended the Hungerford event. 

And finally… 

Find out about Free Festive Bus Travel 
Have your say on balancing West Berkshire Council’s books by contributing to the Budget Consultation 
here (closes 23.12.24) 
 
Explore reducing the cost of Adult Social Care (ASC) Resource Centre services, through the use of another 
provider or others ways to deliver the service 
Increase some Adult Social Care (ASC) fees and charges above the inflation rate. 
End the Mobile Library Service, that visits Burghfield, Mortimer and Beech Hill. 
Enable a charitable giving option for non-statutory council services 
Turn off residential streetlights between midnight and 5am 
Reduce the number of winter gritting routes 
Remove the Downland Sports Centre in Newbury from the council's leisure management contract 
 
Find out how to help victims of Domestic Abuse this Christmas with our Giving Tree. 


